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Executive Summary:  

The intent of this report is to inform Council of any compliance related issues and general 
information from the Environmental Services Department for the month of August 2023. 

Purpose of Report:  

The report includes a summary of water sampling results additional to the weekly required 
Bacteriological testing and Ministry of the Environment, Conservation and Parks Inspection 
Reports received in the month of August 2023.  

Context and Background Information:  

Sampling 

On August 14, all municipal drinking water systems were tested for pH and Alkalinity as part 
of the Lead Testing Program required under Ontario Regulation 170/03 Drinking Water 
Systems. All the sample results received were within the acceptable limits. The municipality is 
operating under a reduced Lead sampling program with lead only required to be sampled 
every third sample period and is scheduled for 2024.  

 

Ministry Inspection Reports 

The MECP Final Inspection Report for the June 29th annual inspection at the Armow Drinking 
Water System was received on August 16th. There were no non-compliances noted or orders 
issued in the report. A copy of the report is provided in the attachments.  



Consultation Overview: 

Ministry of the Environment, Conservation and Parks.  

Origin: 

The Drinking Water Quality Management Standard requires relevant aspects of the Quality 
Management System to be communicated to the Owner of the system.  

 

Attachments: 2023-24 Armow DWS Final Inspection Report 

Prepared by: Lisa Crimmings, Environmental Compliance Officer 

Submitted by: Mark O’Leary, Manager of Environmental Services 

 


